MINUTES OF GILLINGHAM PARISH COUNCIL MONTHLY MEETING
OCTOBER 2017


A Meeting of Gillingham Parish Council was held at the village hall on Wednesday, 
4th October, 2017, at 7:30pm. 


Parish Ten - parishioners slot: Two members of the public attended.  The issue of busy traffic at The Boundaries was discussed with the residents complaining of the affect it is having on them restricting their access at busy times of the day.  The parish council agreed that this is another part of the previous month’s issue with access by bin lorries and large vehicles going to the school being denied.  There is also the worrying point of the safety of the school children to be considered.  The clerk to contact the police and ask for an update which had been promised and no information about which has yet been received.  Cllr Ward offered to speak to the head teacher about the issue.
 
Apologies – Dist Cllr Kay Billig & County Cllr Margaret Stone.
Minutes of Last Meeting - The minutes from the September 2017 meeting were approved by the council and signed by Councillor Massingham.  No matters arising

Declaration of Interests – none

Parish Councillor vacancy – the clerk has notified Democratic Services and there is a notice on the website.  If anybody is interested in giving a couple of hours a month to help keep the village in good order please contact the parish clerk or speak to one of the councillors. 


Village Matters
The clerk has received communication that the footpaths at the Boundary will be cut soon.
Details of the cost of a defibrillator has been forwarded to the councillors for discussion and suggestions of where to site it.  Clerk to check out the statistics regarding use of those already in situ, with other villages.
Cllr Black said she had had an excellent response to the Right of Way surveys and the next step will be to contact the landowner.

The river bank from Beccles to Dunburgh has been cut by the Environmental Agency.
A letter from Norfolk County Council has been received congratulating the residents of Gillingham on being the top recycler for September with only 8% of items received being unsuitable for recycling.


Correspondence
Email from The Broads Authority advising that the Local Plan has been delayed by a month due to evidence regarding flood risks.

Letter received from village resident (as seen in the Beccles & Bungay Journal) regarding the speed and cycling on Gillingham Dam.
Email received from Norfolk Constabulary offering, as part of their ‘Community SOS’ project, to help with  a community project in our district.  Suggestions such as repainting village halls or tidying up an overgrown area would be considered.  Copy of the letter can be found with the full minutes on the Gillingham website.

Planning Matters
None received.

Finance
The council were notified that HMRC no longer took payments at the post office and that for ease of operation the clerk would try to set up online banking with their bank.
Tax payment due of £195.60

The clerk has again submitted a CIL report for the money that needs to be spent by December 2019. 

Any Other Business
Cllr Thrower asked for the litter on the bypass to be reported.
The clerk reminded the councillors that Remembrance Sunday is on 12th November.

Clerk’s email address:  juliapuntgpc@btinternet.com

Gillingham Parish Council website:  http://gillingham-pc.norfolkparishes.gov.uk/

District Councillor Kay Billig email: 

 HYPERLINK "mailto:kbillig@s-norfolk.gov.uk"
kbillig@s-norfolk.gov.uk
County Councillor:  Margaret.Stone@norfolk.gov.uk

W

